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CHARLOTTE COUNTY – PUNTA GORDA

METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION

MINUTES OF THE MPO BOARD MEETING, OCTOBER 5, 2020
MURDOCK ADMINISTRATIVE BUILDING

18500 MURDOCK CIRCLE, ROOM #119

PORT CHARLOTTE FL  33948

MEMBERS PRESENT

Commissioner Joseph Tiseo, Charlotte County Commissioner, MPO Chair
Commissioner Christopher G. Constance, MD, Charlotte County Commissioner, MPO Vice Chair
Commissioner Stephen R. Deutsch, Charlotte County Commissioner

Commissioner Ken Doherty, Charlotte County Commissioner (MPO Alternate for Commissioner Deutsch commencing at 3:44 pm)
Commissioner Paul Andrews, Charlotte County Airport Authority
Vice Mayor Lynne Matthews, Punta Gorda City Council

ADVISORY 

L.K. Nandam, FDOT District One Secretary (Virtually)

STAFF PRESENT

Gary Harrell, MPO Director
Lakshmi N. Gurram, MPO Principal Planner
Bekie Leslie, MPO Administrative Services Coordinator

OTHERS PRESENT
Wayne Gaither, FDOT Southwest Area Office
Stacy Bjordahl, Charlotte County Assistant Attorney (MPO Legal Services)
John Elias, Charlotte County Public Works
Joanne Vernon, Charlotte County Public Works

Ravi Kamarajugadda, Charlotte County Public Works

Matt Trepal, TAC Vice Chair, Charlotte County Community Development
Wally Blain, Tindale Oliver

OTHERS PARTICIPATING VIRTUALLY
Sai Edara, MPO Planner
Wendy Scott, MPO Planner

Michael Tisch, FDOT
Laura Lockwood Herrscher, FDOT

Mitchell Austin, TAC Chair, City of Punta Gorda Urban Design

K. Stephen Carter, BPAC

Robert Cursey, Tindale Oliver

Rick Kolar, Charlotte County Transit

Andrea McDonough, Charlotte County Transit

6. Call to Order & Roll Call
MPO Chair Tiseo called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m. 
2.  Invocation
Commissioner Constance gave the invocation.

The roll call was taken, and all members were present.  

3.  Pledge of Allegiance
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
4.  Additions and/or Deletions to the Agenda

Gary Harrell requested that a PowerPoint presentation attachment be added under Agenda Item #12 - PUBLIC MEETING: 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) – Adoption.
Commissioner Constance made a motion to accept these changes.  Vice Mayor Matthews seconded the Motion, which passed unanimously.
5.  Public Comments on Agenda Items
There were no public comments.
6.  Chairs’ Reports:
A. MPO Board Chair’s Report

Commissioner Tiseo had nothing to report.  
Item 6. B was deferred to be taken up after Item 6. D.
C.  Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) Chair’s Report
TAC Vice Chair Matt Trepal chaired the September 15, 2020 meeting and gave the report.  He noted that no quorum was present at that meeting, but the consensus among the members present was to recommend MPO Board approval of all three agenda items discussed, including the LRTP Executive Summary.
D.   Bicycle/Pedestrian Advisory Committee (BPAC) Chair’s Report
Steven Carter gave the report of the virtual BPAC meeting, stating that the BPAC Meeting Minutes were contained in the MPO Board agenda packet.  He described how BPAC Members had received a good LRTP presentation by Jill Quigley of Tindale Oliver.  The BPAC Members had recommended MPO Board adoption of the Route to 2045 LRTP.  Mr. Carter stated that the next BPAC meeting may be held in person. He commended Gary Harrell and the MPO staff for their hard work.
B. Citizens’ Advisory Committee (CAC) Chair’s Report
Due to technical issues, CAC Chair James Brown was unable to participate virtually in the MPO Board Meeting. Gary Harrell reviewed actions taken at the virtual September 15, 2020 CAC Meeting, with CAC Minutes supplied in the MPO Board agenda packets.   The CAC Members had recommended MPO Board approval of all three items, including the 2045 LRTP Executive Summary.  Chair Brown had also initiated a discussion of a Sun Herald newspaper article regarding defective melting pavement on Winchester Blvd.  County staff took this matter into consideration and was investigating the issue currently.  The CAC Members also raised a concern regarding a missing bicycle/pedestrian segment on Burnt Store Road Phase 2 in the 2045 LRTP.  This section was now shown in the document.  
7.  Local Government Reports:
A. Charlotte County Airport Authority
Commissioner Andrews noted that the Airport Authority report was available in the MPO Board agenda packet.  
B. City of Punta Gorda
Vice Mayor Matthews commented that the City of Punta Gorda report was in the MPO Board agenda packet and covered the following issues:

· Mask mandate extension discussion on September 23 Council agenda
· City staff will work with FDOT representatives over the ensuing months regarding U.S. 41 north bound lane repurposing study in the downtown area
· Comprehensive Plan proposed amendments to be received in September/October timeframe from Dover Kohl

· Signage for Vietnam Memorial Wall and Military Heritage Museum on I 75 update - FDOT has agreed to relocate the brown exit sign south of Harborview and north of U.S. 17, as well as make changes as agreed upon with the City of Punta Gorda
· County and City coordinating on 1% sales tax extension presentations

· Harborwalk at the west end of Gilchrist Park should be completed by the end of October

· Virginia Ave. streetscape improvement project is underway

· Parks and Recreation Master Plan update currently ongoing

· Event permits still on hold at this time and will be reviewed every month going forward

· New City Manager Greg Murray is on board and took over officially on October 2

Vice Mayor Matthews also gave an update regarding a Special City Council Meeting held on Wednesday, September 30, 2020 to extend the mask ordinance through November 6 without fines (to comply with the Governor’s Phase 3 order).  She thanked FDOT staff regarding the efforts to alter signage on I-75 to recognize Punta Gorda’s two military attractions.
C. Charlotte County

Commissioner Constance gave the County report on the following roadway projects:
· Burnt Store Road Phase 2 (Notre Dame to North of Zemel Road)
· Olean Boulevard Widening from (US 41 to Easy Street)

· Various Intersection Improvements

· Gasparilla Road and Marathon Boulevard Traffic Signal

· Sandhill Boulevard Phase I
Commissioner Tiseo mentioned a U-turn sign on Gasparilla Road near Marathon Blvd (located before/north of the intersection) that was knocked down.  He questioned if it needed replacement.  Gary Harrell noted that County staff who were present would now be aware of the issue.
7. Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) Report 
FDOT staff provided an update and discussion on various transportation issues. 

FDOT Led Discussion

A. Multi-use Corridors of Regional Economic Significance (M-CORES) (L.K. Nandam-FDOT/Commissioner Christopher Constance-MPO)

FDOT District One Secretary Nandam gave an M-CORES Task Force update.  He noted that the closing meeting is scheduled for October 19, 2020 in Tampa (location to be determined) to finalize the Southwest-Central Florida Connector Task Force Report for submission to the Legislature.
Commissioner Constance stated that if anyone wished to make public comments, they had until October 12, 2020.  He described his view of the Southwest-Central Florida Connector discussion thus far noting various approaches for segments of the roadway.  He characterized it as an opportunity to provide a better outlook for the state in addressing the future. Secretary Nandam echoed Commissioner Constance’s summary remarks regarding the 150-mile corridor.  He noted that the goal was a financially feasible decision with a viable no build option that would leverage existing corridors.  He observed that it was a multi-use corridor beyond only a highway.  He thanked Commissioner Constance for his input.  He believed that in following mandated instructions and taking a solid direction, the task force could make financial and environmentally sound decisions.  Commissioner Tiseo asked Secretary Nandam about the possibility that expensive M-CORES corridor projects could divert funding from local projects due to state priorities.  Secretary Nandam and Commissioner Constance noted that these concerns frequently had been addressed during multiple Southwest-Central Florida Connector Task Force meetings.
B. I-75 Possible New Interchange North of Kings Hwy Interchange (Michael Tisch-FDOT)

Michael Tisch stated that this topic will be addressed in the LRTPs of three MPOs (Sarasota/Manatee MPO, Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO and Heartland Regional TPO).  Gary Harrell reported on coordination efforts with the Sarasota/Manatee MPO, which was taking comment on their 2045 LRTP Cost Feasible Plan.  They will be considering an interchange at Raintree Blvd which would connect with Hillsborough Blvd and have a positive impact on congestion in the area of the I-75 Kings Highway interchange in Charlotte County.
C. US 41/Carmalita Street (Michael Tisch-FDOT/Mitchell Austin-City of Punta Gorda)

Michael Tisch reported that FDOT was still investigating intersection treatment and options.  
Mitchell Austin stated that this project is a combined roadway resurfacing and Complete Streets project.  City and FDOT staff members were working to explore various configurations.
D. SR 31 Roundabout (Michael Tisch-FDOT/Joanne Vernon-Charlotte County)
Michael Tisch stated that consultants will be sending the Phase One submittal for this project.  He referenced a photo displaying how the intersection will shift slightly.  Commissioner Constance observed that it will shift east and north.  He asked if this shift was due to the presence of a pipeline.  Secretary Nandam stated that FDOT was trying to utilize curvature to deal with traffic calming/slowing while also addressing the pipeline.  He told Commissioner Constance that FDOT staff will check the image further to address his additional questions.  Commissioner Constance asked if the graphic might be added to the agenda packet.  Gary Harrell stated that the graphic was made available after the agenda packet had been distributed and was posted on the MPO’s website.
E. SR 776 at Flamingo Blvd. (Michael Tisch-FDOT/Joanne Vernon-Charlotte County)
Michael Tisch noted that the FY 2025 improvements were programmed.  He referenced the planned SR 776 Corridor Study (extending from the Sarasota County Line to US 41 in Murdock) which also would impact the following item (F).
F. Intersection Improvements on SR 776 at the Charlotte Sports Park (Michael Tisch-FDOT/Joanne Vernon-Charlotte County)

Michael Tisch stated that County staff will complete this effort as a Local Agency Program (LAP) in coordination with FDOT.  Regarding the SR 776 Corridor Study, Commissioner Constance noted that Toledo Blade Blvd needs consideration in coordination with that area’s developer.  Michael Tisch confirmed that the entire corridor will be scrutinized.
Joanne Vernon reviewed the County’s project plans, answering MPO Board Members questions regarding timing and funding, especially as it tied to the SR 776 Corridor Study.  Secretary Nandam stated that FDOT staff would discuss the matter internally and identify project costs.  They would coordinate with local staff and return with additional information in the near future.  A major constraint would be the revenue shortfall due to decreased gas tax collections during the pandemic period. 
Joint Local and FDOT Discussion 
A. Harbor View Road Combined Funding Study (Wayne Gaither-FDOT/John Elias-Charlotte County)

Wayne Gaither stated that this item would be moving forward with discussion between County Administration and FDOT after the local sales tax referendum is voted on in November.
B. CR 74 Road Widening (Joanne Vernon-Charlotte County) 

At this point, Charlotte County has no plans for widening CR 74.  Commissioner Constance requested information on the cost to four lane the roadway.  Joanne Vernon offered to provide him with this information, along with the costs for operation and maintenance of an enlarged roadway.  Commissioner Tiseo stressed the roadway’s importance.  Commissioner Constance stated that CR 74 was very dangerous.  He observed that it was now more relevant considering M-CORES discussions regarding safety, east-west state commerce and the fast-growing Punta Gorda Airport.    

C. I-75 Signage for Vietnam Memorial; Military Heritage Museum (Wayne Gaither-FDOT/John Elias-Charlotte County) 
New signage would be in place by the end of October 2020.  Speaking on behalf of everyone in the City of Punta Gorda, Vice Mayor Matthews thanked FDOT staff for all their efforts in resolving this matter, stating that she sincerely appreciated their work.  As a Board Member of 
the Military Heritage Museum, she observed that the organization was elated over the issue’s resolution.  Secretary Nandam commented that resolution had required a partnership with the 

Punta Gorda City Council.  It was agreed to remove this item from the future FDOT Report list. 
D.
I-75 Signage for Vietnam Memorial; William R. Gaines Jr. Veterans Memorial Park (Wayne Gaither-FDOT /Mitchell Austin-City of Punta Gorda)

Wayne Gaither noted that FDOT was discussing the Gaines Memorial Park item internally, and he would return to the MPO Board with more information.  Vice Mayor Matthews mentioned that the Vietnam Memorial should be removed from the title of this item in the future.  She noted that the County would need to provide Gaines Memorial Park attendance figures to FDOT, just as the City had done several times for the signage request for the two military attractions.  
E.  East Bound Murdock Circle extend right turn lane onto SB US 41 (Michael Tisch-FDOT/Joanne Vernon-Charlotte County)
Michael Tisch stated that County coordination with FDOT was complete.  Joanne Vernon reported that the County plans were being submitted to County Purchasing within the week, and they would not impact US 41.  Jeff Keyser is the project manager.  It was agreed to remove this item from the future FDOT Report list.
F. SR 776 & Gulfstream Blvd Signalization (Michael Tisch-FDOT/Joanne Vernon-Charlotte County)
Michael Tisch reported that an application for the project had been submitted to FDOT, and it would be programed in the new fifth year.  Commissioner Tiseo commented that he appreciated staff using the slide show to display the area.  Gary Harrell noted that it might become even more interactive in the future.  It was agreed to remove this item from the future FDOT Report list.
9.  Consent Agenda:
A.  Approval of Minutes: July 20, 2020 MPO Board Meeting


B.  Citizens’ Advisory Committee (CAC) Appointment


C.  Charlotte County Transportation Disadvantaged Local Coordinating Board        

            (LCB) Appointment

      D.  MPO Board and Advisory Committees Meeting Schedule for Calendar Year    

            2021

Commissioner Constance made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Vice Mayor Matthews seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.
10.  FY 2020/2021 and FY 2021/2022 Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) – Task 8 Transit & Transportation Disadvantaged (TD) Planning - FTA Section 5307 Amendment

Gary Harrell explained the need for the UPWP revision:  
The Charlotte County – Punta Gorda MPO FY 2020/2021– FY 2021/2022 Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) contained an estimate of $27,000 in Task 8 under Transit & Transportation Disadvantaged (TD) Planning - FTA Section 5307 funding to contract for the development of the Charlotte County Transit Development Plan (TDP) Annual Progress Report.  The final contract award amount was $28,291, which is an increase of $1,291 over the estimated figure in the FY 2021 portion of the UPWP.  This amendment reflects this change.  

Commissioner Constance made a motion to approve the FY 2020/ 2021 – FY 2021/2022

Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) updating Task 8 – Transit & Transportation  

Disadvantaged (TD) Planning – FTA Section 5307 to reflect the contract amount of $28,291 for production of the Transit Development Plan Annual Update.  The Motion allows for transmittal of the amendment to FTA and FDOT and for staff to make minor changes and adjustments based upon input received.  Commissioner Deutsch seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.
11. Charlotte County Transit Safety Performance Targets
Gary Harrell reviewed the requirements for the Transit Safety Performance Targets:

On July 19, 2018, the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) published the Public Transportation Agency Safety Plan (PTASP) Final Rule (49 CFR Part 673), which requires certain operators of public transportation systems that receive federal funds under FTA's Urbanized Area Formula Grants to develop safety plans that include the processes and procedures to implement Safety Management Systems (SMS).  In response, Charlotte County Transit has developed its Charlotte County Public Transportation Agency Safety Plan.  It was finalized on August 27, 2020 and submitted to FDOT/FTA.  The PTASP includes Safety Performance Targets based on review of the previous 4 years of Charlotte County Transit’s safety performance data from 2016 to 2019 (see page 11 of County PTASP).  

Per 23 CFR § 450.306(d)(3), MPOs must establish transit safety performance targets no later than 180 days after the date on which the public transit provider establishes the organization’s Public Transportation Agency Safety Plan (PTASP) performance targets. MPOs have the option to plan and program projects so that they contribute toward the accomplishment of the public transportation provider targets for that performance measure. Under this option, the Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO’s numeric targets would be the same as Charlotte County Transit’s numeric targets. Recipients of federal highway and transit funds are required to integrate those performance targets and performance plans into their planning documents such as the LRTP and TIP. 

In accordance with 23 CFR § 450.340(e), after July 20, 2021, the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA)/Federal Transit Administration (FTA) will only determine the conformity of, or approve as part of a Statewide Transportation Improvement Program (STIP), a Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) that is based on a Metropolitan Transportation Planning process that meets the Performance Based Planning requirements.
Commissioner Constance made a motion to approve the Charlotte County Transit Safety Performance Targets for inclusion into the final Route to 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) when adopted, and to provide FDOT and Charlotte County Transit documentation that the MPO has adopted the Charlotte County Transit Safety Performance Targets.  Commissioner Andrews seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.
12. PUBLIC MEETING: 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) – Adoption
Gary Harrell introduced Tindale Oliver Consultant Wally Blain who gave a presentation on the Final Draft Route to 2045 LRTP Executive Summary Report.  It had met the federally-mandated minimum 30 days public comment period.   Comments had been received and implemented where appropriate.  The MPO advertised twice that a Public Meeting would be held for public input and would close at the October 5, 2020 MPO Board Meeting prior to Board action on adopting the 2045 LRTP.  The MPO Staff made the Final Draft Route to 2045 LRTP Executive Summary Report available for public comment on the MPO website, in all County libraries, announced on CCTV and in the local newspaper. 

Wally Blain described the extensive efforts made in developing the 2045 LRTP.  He noted that many citizens had been involved.  Although he praised the MPO staff for conducting the bulk of the LRTP effort, he also appreciated other local government staff assistance.  His presentation noted the LRTP seven step approval process and he reviewed the LRTP’s five goals.  He characterized the Plan as a multimodal approach that drew upon both the Charlotte County Regional Bicycle and Pedestrian Master Plan and the Charlotte Rides Transit Development Plan.
Wally Blain stated that a request had been received from the City of Punta Gorda to remove the segment of Taylor Road (from Airport Road to US 41) project for widening to four lanes.  This was because the project was not consistent with the nature of Punta Gorda’s residential and school locations in the area and the City was not supportive of widening the roadway.  The best option for this area is to identify Taylor Road as part of the City’s Complete Streets program improvements.  This would be addressed in the forthcoming update to the City Comprehensive Plan, in which the City could designate it as a constrained roadway to confirm the nature of the neighborhood.  

Wally Blain discussed how the Veterans Blvd/Peachland Blvd/Kings Hwy congestion area was a frequent concern received in public comment, as he pointed to it on the map of draft cost feasible projects.  He also reviewed the LRTP schedule and next steps in the process.
Commissioner Deutsch commented on two issues: (1) addressing the area’s anticipated population surge considering the COVID-19 pandemic, and (2) given the current growth of the western portion of Charlotte County, providing an enhanced bridge with four lanes or a second crossing in the area of the Myakka River.  He complimented staff and the Consultant on their LRTP efforts.
Commissioner Constance requested a copy of the Tindale Oliver LRTP PowerPoint presentation.  Gary Harrell stated that it only had been received a few days prior to the MPO 

Board Meeting.  Staff would make it available to MPO Board Members following the Meeting.  Commissioner Constance also commented on anticipated growth in the southern area of Charlotte County and discussed with Wally Blain likely east/west connectors between US 41 and I-75, as well as the possible locations for a new I-75 interchange near the Charlotte County/Lee County Line.  He requested that a presentation of the I-75 Corridor Study be made to the MPO Board when available.
At this point in the meeting (3:44 pm), Commissioner Doherty replaced Commissioner Deutsch who departed.
The Draft Route to 2045 LRTP Executive Summary Report addresses each component of the multimodal transportation system including roadways, public transportation, bicycle and pedestrian facilities.  The LRTP was developed through a public involvement process that included visioning, prioritization of projects, and identification of required action items to implement the plan.  This update process has included developing population and employment growth projections, projecting where growth is anticipated through 2045, determining transportation needs, and identifying by time periods recommended projects to include in the Cost Feasible Plan.  The Cost Feasible Plan is the essence of the LRTP Update and is required by Federal and State transportation agencies.

The Cost Feasible Plan in the Route to 2045 LRTP Executive Summary Report includes more than $1 billion of transportation projects funded through Local, State, and Federal transportation revenues and is coordinated with the MPO’s Transportation Improvement Program for consistent and continuous delivery of transportation projects. As a multimodal plan, the Cost Feasible Plan includes a list of roadway widening and intersection improvements, transit services and candidate bicycle and pedestrian projects from the recently completed Regional Bicycle and Pedestrian Master Plan. All future roadway projects will be designed to include bicycle and pedestrian facilities that are consistent with local and state design guidelines and consider the context classification solutions for providing safe facilities.  

MPO Board adoption of the Route to 2045 LRTP Executive Summary Report will satisfy the MPO’s requirement to complete the update of the 2045 LRTP.  Going forward, detailed supporting data utilized in the development of the LRTP will be produced as the complete 2045 LRTP Plan.  It is anticipated that all supporting documentation will be available in December 2020 and be available to the public. 

At their September 15, 2020 the Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) Citizens’ Advisory Committee (CAC) TAC/CAC meetings, and the September 24, 2020 Bicycle/Pedestrian Advisory Committee (BPAC) meeting, the Consultant presented the Executive Summary report with the updated comments received from the public and Staff to include the Bicycle- Pedestrian Needs that were identified in the 2040 LRTP; FDOT’s decision to not update the Strategic Intermodal System (SIS) 2018 Plan resulted in the portion of US 17 from Copley Drive to CR 74 to not be shown in the LRTP.  Due to lack of quorum at the TAC meeting, those present unanimously endorsed the 2045 Plan, and both the CAC and BPAC recommended that the MPO Board adopt the Final Draft Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO 2045 LRTP. 
Commissioner Tiseo opened the Public Meeting.  No one wished to speak.

Commissioner Constance made a Motion to close the Public Meeting.  Vice Mayor Matthews seconded the Motion, and it passed unanimously. 

Commissioner Doherty stated that he had been present at the entire meeting.  He was impressed with the 2045 LRTP effort.  He was pleased to see the M-CORES initiative mentioned in the document and looked forward to having the opportunity to see in five years how it integrates with the next LRTP.

Gary Harrell stated that two additional LRTP comments had recently been received.  Wally Blain noted that he had posted them to the document.
Commissioner Constance made a Motion to adopt the Route to 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan and authorize MPO Staff to make modifications to the document based on the comments received on the Executive Summary Report.  Commissioner Andrews seconded the motion.  
A roll call vote was taken, and the Motion passed unanimously. 
13. MPO Director’s Annual Evaluation
Pursuant to the terms of Paragraph 1 of the First Amendment to the Interlocal Agreement for Administrative Services between Charlotte County and the Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO, the MPO Director shall be subject to an annual performance evaluation conducted by the MPO governing board. This was the second performance evaluation of Mr. Harrell as the MPO Director.  MPO Board Members received copies of everyone’s evaluation of Mr. Harrell and the 2020 MPO Director Evaluation Tally Sheet.
Chair Tiseo noted that Mr. Harrell had very good scoring on his evaluation.  
Commissioner Constance stated that Mr. Harrell had done an amazing job this year, 
especially considering pandemic challenges, noting that he had “kept the train on the tracks.”  

Commissioner Doherty as LCB Chair echoed this sentiment.  Vice Mayor Matthews 

concurred, saying that he had not missed a beat in serving the City of Punta Gorda despite
2020 events, and she expressed the desire for a better year to come.  Commissioner Andrews

stated that Mr. Harrell’s service to the Airport was equally well received.  Commissioner

Tiseo stated that the MPO has so many federal, state and local technical aspects.  He remarked 

that Gary Harrell “does it and does it well.”  Commissioner Tiseo was sorry to have missed

participating in the MPO Institute this year due to the pandemic.  Gary Harrell observed that 

although there has been discussion about having that MPO Board Member training done
virtually, participants would miss something in that form of instruction.  He anticipated that
in-person training would go forward at some point.  

Commissioner Constance made a motion to approve the MPO Director’s evaluation and to grant a 4% salary increase for Gary Harrell which is in line with other annual increases.   Vice Mayor Matthews seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously. 
14. Public Comments

There were no public comments.
15. Staff Comments

Gary Harrell appreciated the kind words written by the MPO Board Members in his evaluation.  He thanked MPO Board Members for the confidence that they had placed in him.

He stated that at the MPO, the team works hard and takes our mission seriously.  He appreciated the Member remarks from the bottom of his heart, noting the great MPO staff and other MPO partners from the staff of the City of Punta Gorda, Charlotte County, the Charlotte County Airport and FDOT.  Commissioner Tiseo noted how helpful Bekie Leslie always was in her support of Mr. Harrell and the MPO Staff.

Gary Harrell had provided a written report of staff activities to the MPO Board Members in advance.  
16. Member Comments

Commissioner Constance brought forward a new item for the next MPO Board Meeting’s FDOT Report regarding the need for US 41 left turn flashing yellow arrow traffic signals at several key intersections in Mid-County (including the hospital area).  

Commissioner Constance asked if Secretary Nandam could disclose the exact location of the next M-CORES Southwest-Central Florida Connector Task Force Meeting.  Secretary Nandam stated that FDOT had not yet finalized the location, but the Tampa Convention Center was a possibility for the October 19, 2020 meeting.  Also, he indicated that FDOT staff will review potential US 41 blinking light intersections.  
Discussion next focused on potential M-CORES Southwest-Central Florida Connector routes, the desire to learn how M-CORES integrates with the LRTP, and the hope that the 5-year Work Program (mentioned earlier by Commissioner Tiseo) not be placed in jeopardy due to funding shortfalls.  County Commission Members on the MPO Board looked forward to addressing these issues further at the Board of County Commissioners Meeting on the following Tuesday.  
Commissioner Ken Doherty stated that he enjoyed serving as an MPO Board alternate and participating in the meeting.
Commissioner Tiseo commented on his concerns regarding likely excessive M-CORES project costs and the potential redistribution of transportation funding to M-CORES projects from the State Transportation Trust Fund, which could impact local transportation programs.
Commissioner Tiseo commented on a newspaper article that criticized long range planning as it impacts the taxpayer.  He believed this opinion was wrong, noting that “failure to plan is a plan to fail.”  He emphasized that government must have a plan with a goal, calling this a practical and common-sense thing to do.
Commissioner Tiseo displayed a Charlotte County Centennial Celebration banner concept image.  He noted that the MPO had played a part in receiving approval from the State for banner installation.  He appreciated this accomplishment and thanked Secretary Nandam for his assistance in obtaining the necessary bridge banner signage approval.  Secretary Nandam noted that it was a partnership that had achieved this outcome.  Commissioner Tiseo stated that these little things (such as bridge banners) mean a lot.
17. Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:08 P.M.  The next scheduled meeting of the MPO Board will be held on Monday, December 7, 2020.[image: image2.png]
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